
COUNCIL – JUNE 30, 2009 
 
 
 PART OF THE PINE VALLEY DRIVE ROAD 
 ALLOWANCE ROAD CLOSURE 
 
 Recommendation 
 

The City Clerk recommends: 
 

1) That any deputations on the matter be received; and 
 

2) That a By-law be enacted to Stop-up, Close and Convey Part of the unopened 
road allowance of Pine Valley Drive, between Rutherford Road and Clubhouse 
Road. 

 
 Purpose 
 

To enact a by-law to stop-up, close and convey part of the unopened road allowance of 
Pine Valley Drive, between Rutherford Road and Club House Road. 
 
Contribution of Sustainability 

  
Conveyance to the TRCA provides for protection and enhancement of the surrounding 
environment. 

  
 Economic Impact 
  

The City of Vaughan shall receive funds in the total amount of $1,000.00 for an 
administrative fee. 
 
Communications Plan 
 
Not applicable. 

 
 Background – Analysis and Options 
 

At its meeting of June 15th, 2009, Council directed staff to commence procedures as 
required by the Municipal Act to advertise and schedule a Public Hearing to stop-up, 
close and convey part of the unopened road allowance of part of Pine Valley Drive, 
between Rutherford Road and Clubhouse Road. 

 
The notice (Attachment 1) was advertised for two (2) consecutive weeks (June 18th & 
June 26th, 2009) in the City Page of the following papers: Vaughan Today and Vaughan 
Citizen/Liberal.  The appropriate agencies have been notified of the proposed by-law.  No 
objections have been received. 

  
 Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2020/Strategic Plan 
 

This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary 
resources have been allocated and approved.  

 
Regional Implications 
 
Not Applicable. 
 



Conclusion 
 

In order to complete the road closure process, Council’s approval of this recommendation 
is required.   

 
 Attachments 
 
 1. Notice of Road Closure 
  

Report Prepared by: 
 
 Brenda Macdonald, Administrative Co-ordinator, Ext. 8286 
 Todd Coles, Manager of Development Services, Ext. 8332 
  

Respectfully submitted 
 
 
 Jeffrey A. Abrams, City Clerk 



 
 
 NOTICE OF THE STOPPING-UP, CLOSING  
 AND CONVEYING OF A ROAD 
 
TAKE NOTICE THAT the Council of the Corporation of the City of Vaughan at its 
meeting to be held on Tuesday June 30, 2009 at 1:00 p.m., in the Council 
Chambers of the Municipal Offices, proposes to consider a by-law to stop-up, 
close and convey part of the Pine Valley Drive road allowance between 
Concessions 6 and 7, between Rutherford Road and Clubhouse Road.         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Council will hear, in person, or by his/her Counsel, Solicitor or Agent, any 
person who claims that his/her land will be prejudicially affected by the proposed 
by-law and applies to be heard. 
 
Dated at the City of Vaughan this 18th day of June, 2009. 
 
 
Jeffrey A. Abrams, 
City Clerk 
City of Vaughan 
  


	 AND CONVEYING OF A ROAD

